	LITURGICAL SCHEDULE


Monday, November 6 – 7:00 a.m.
Communion Service
Tuesday, November 7 – 7:00 a.m.

Walter Wilson (Martha Fluckey)
Wednesday, November 8 – 7:00 a.m. 
Paul & Frances Schenk (Schenk Families)
Thursday, November 9– 7:00 a.m. 
Margie Butler (Carolyn Wort)
Friday, November 10 – 8:30 a.m. 

Parishioners of Holy Family & 

St. Thomas
Saturday, November 11 – 4:00 p.m.

Our Veterans (Pat Sharow)
Sunday, November 12 - 8:00 a.m.

Terry Dillard (Cheryl)
St. Thomas – 10:00 a.m.
Our Veterans (Pat Sharow)
	OUR TITHE TO THE LORD:

October 28-29, 2017

Holy Family: $4,271.00
School Support: $300.00
St. Thomas: $2,337.00


	Upcoming Events


· AA Meeting – Saturday, November 11, at 7p.m. at the Holy Family Parish Center.
· Legion of Mary will meet on Tuesday evenings at 5:00 p.m.
· Holy Family PSR Classes have resumed.  Please contact Kelly Stinson with any questions at 217-248-7388.
· Knights of Columbus meeting:  A Knights of Columbus meeting will be held at the KC Hall on Tuesday Nov 7th at 6:30 pm with a light meal being served.
· 4th Annual St. Cecilia Night - Thursday Nov. 9th at Holy Family Parish in Mt. Sterling, IL!  All Musicians, Choirs, Cantors and their families are welcome.  Please contact Cheryl Dillard (217-773-2460) ASAP if you are planning to attend.
· Video Series:  The Catholic Identity Committee is offering the video series “Catholicism” featuring Bishop Robert Barron.  All parishioners and others wishing to learn more about the Catholic faith are invited to attend on Wednesdays November 8, 15, 29 and December 6, and 20 at 6:30 p.m. at the KC Hall in Mt. Sterling, IL.  Light refreshments will be provided.
· Deer Classic…Mark your calendars.  The Deer Classic will be held on Saturday, November 11, 2017.
· Tolton:  From Slave to Priest:

What:  Live play:  Tolton: From Slave to Priest
When:  Sunday, November 12, 2017 at 3:00 p.m.

Where:  Quincy University – Pepsi Arena, North 18th & Oak Street, Quincy, IL 62301

Admission:  Free-will offering

Contact information:  Ray Heilmann, Director of Campus Ministry (217) 228-5432, Ext. 3617 or heilmra@quincy.edu; Quincy University website:  www.quincy.edu. 
· Turkey Trot 5k . . . Walk/Run – Gather your friends and family and join us Thanksgiving morning for our first annual Turkey Trot 5K!  Our non-competitive, non-timed event will begin at 8:30 a.m. on Thursday, November 23, beginning from St. Mary School black top.  Route will go north past Clark Park and then return.  Event fee is $25.00 per person or $50.00 for immediate family.  Start your Thanksgiving morning with some fresh air and exercise before that big meal! This is a fundraiser that benefits SMS students and teachers.  To register, contact St. Mary School office at 217-773-2825 or send payment to Friends of St. Mary, 408 W. Washington, Mt. Sterling, IL 62353.
Please contact Tammy at (217) 773-2825 or tmckeown@smseagle.org with any information you wish to have placed in the bulletin.  I will need any information by Monday at 4:00 p.m. for insertion into the next weekend’s bulletin.
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CARD REQUEST

We have been notified that former parishioner Marian Elbus recently fell and broke her hip and is now being treated for a blood clot.  Cards of encouragement can be sent to:


Marian Elbus


Hillcrest Home


14688 IL Hwy. 82


Geneseo, IL 61254

Please write in large print as Marian’s vision is poor.
SPECIAL PRAYER REQUESTS
Please keep the following in your prayers:
Will Eidson † All Caregivers † Joe Geisler † The shut-ins of our parish and community † Joan Russell † Matthew Bishop † Kristopher Mast † Jimmy Baucom † Gary Wenger † Barbara Jo Hall † Debbie Beebe & Randi Bobier † Rusty Creviston, mother of Duskee Kassing † Ginny Reische † For the safety of all of our military † Ted Parker † John Thomas † Sarah Zimmerman Ham † Janice Leverton † For a Special Intention † Julie Gunn Erwin † Julie Ray Radel † John King † Corrine Kassing † Angie Dawdy † Elliott Llewellyn † The family of Hubert Sides † Phillip Smith † Roberta Young 
	ST. THOMAS


· Fall Study:  The Fall study will take place every Tuesday starting on October 24 and continue for six weeks (skipping Halloween). This will take place at 7p.m. in the hall. We will be doing Bishop Barron's Pivotal Players Study which follows a video and then discussion. Each participant will receive a workbook. This is a multi-part film series that illumines a handful of saints, artists, mystics, and scholars who not only shaped the life of the Church but changed the course of civilization. Please contact Laura Evans if you plan on attending in order to reserve a workbook.
· 4th Annual St. Cecilia Night!  Join us in our St. Cecilia celebration for all Musicians, Choirs, Cantors and their families!!!  Thursday Nov. 9th at Holy Family Parish in Mt. Sterling, IL.  This is a special “THANK YOU” for our Church Musicians and Choirs.  If you help with your Parish music department in any way, please come!  Celebrate in song with local churches, including St. Edward (Mendon), St. Brigid (Liberty), St. Joseph (Fowler), Holy Family (Mt. Sterling) and St. Thomas (Camp Point)! Worship Service at 6 p.m. in the church. Meal and fellowship will follow at St. Mary’s School cafeteria (located behind church).  Reservations are needed to plan for the meal. All food and drinks will be provided.  Questions or to register, contact Anita Witt at anitaw207@hotmail.com, or call/text at 217-440-9060.
· PSR:  Fall Family Night is scheduled for November 15th at 6:30. Please plan on attending. Parents, you attend your child(ren)'s sports games, choir/band concerts and dance recitals. Attending the PSR functions are just as important. Our children need to see us all working at building traditions. You don't have to be an expert in the faith in order to talk to your child(ren), just that it matters! We have an exciting activity planned that you will be able to use in your house for the Christmas season!

· RCIA: Interested in learning more about becoming Catholic or just the Catholic Faith in general? The Right of Christian Initiation for Adults (RCIA) started classes in September.  If you are interested, please contact Dorothy Obert (217-593-6520) Father Steve, or Laura Evans (217-316-1734).
	From the Pastor’s Desk

The Thirty-First Sunday

In Ordinary Time

November 4-5, 2017



Dear Families of Holy Family and St. Thomas Parishes,

Today we celebrate the Thirty-First Sunday in Ordinary Time.  Authority, authority can be one of the most difficult things we as human beings pay mind to.  To be led by someone else can help us to get in order the things we need to do to accomplish a task or a mission.  Over time, however, we can grow tired and resentful towards those in positions of authority or leadership.  Sometimes we just want to be in charge for a while.  To be in a position of authority or leadership has built into it great responsibility and extreme pressure.  It is not easy to lead others and it often requires a great deal of humility to be in positions of power.  For the prophets it was authority through the Word of God; for the Pharisees it was authority through their knowledge of the Law of God and teaching others to keep in line with God’s commands; for Jesus it was authority by being the Son of God and teaching others how God works.

Our first reading from the Prophet Malachi opens up for us a glimpse into what God desired from the priests of Israel and the expounders of God’s Law.  It seems that the Prophet is excoriating those in priestly ministry who had the responsibility of not just offering suitable sacrifices to God but teaching the truth according to His Law.  They were not listening to God and often disrespected His name.  If the people were to follow them, they had to get their act together, otherwise, God would punish them for their insolence and shameful character.  The people were looking for good leaders and those who could help them understand how to live rightly and justly under God’s commands.  God says, like a parent, if you do not do what I told you, then there will be consequences.  But see, the Prophet tells us that God is a father.  What do father’s do?  Father’s keep the family together from their example of hard work and dedication to protecting the family both inside and outside the home.  Mother’s, on the other hand, keep the family together from inside the home.  Does this mean that fathers are more important than mothers in keeping the family together?  No, it is the father who is the authority figure.  The mother assists the father in keeping good order and discipline within the home.  If you don’t believe me, think back to how you were raised in your home by your parents, especially if you came from a home with both a father and mother present.  You might have heard the following: “Wait until your Dad gets home!” or “Kids, don’t talk back to your mother!”  The father establishes authority over his children, but cooperates with his wife in running the household.

What happens when those in authority do not give a good example?  It is hard to follow them, isn’t it?  It is difficult to respect them and their office if they are shirking their responsibilities, right?  Jesus in the Gospel passage from Matthew today speaks to that very issue.  He says, “The scribes and Pharisees have taken their seat on the chair of Moses.  Therefore, do and observe all things whatsoever they tell you, but do not follow their example.”  It is the chair of Moses where authority is felt, but only because Moses passed down the Law of God to the people and taught them how to observe it.  The scribes and Pharisees spoke with authority on the Law of God because they followed in the footsteps of Moses, but they did not act respectably because they did not live by the Law they presumed to know and taught to the people.  What about the chair of Peter?  In the Church we say that the chair of Peter carries authority for anyone authorized to sit in that chair.  The Pope and bishops, when they speak from their chair, we say that they are speaking from the chair of Peter.  The term in Latin for the chair sat upon by the bishops is cathedra, it is same word we derive cathedral from.  A cathedral is the church where the chair of Peter sits, because the bishops are successors to Peter and the Apostles.  When the bishops speak from this chair, especially on the teachings of Jesus, their words carry the same weight as Christ.  We call the bishops “Vicars of Christ” because they act in the person of Christ par excellence as heads of the Church as Christ is the head of the Church, as opposed to the priest acting “in persona Christi” or in the person of Christ.  Priests have authority because of the authority given to them by the bishops upon ordination of their priesthood.

Bishops and priests can error in their execution of Church teaching because of human weakness and ignorance, as long as it isn’t willful ignorance.  Willful ignorance is tied to intellect and will where the bishop or priest chooses to ignore the truth about Church teaching.  This would be called apostasy, in which case their leadership of their office would be severely jeopardized and they would need to leave their office unless they repent.  You will be happy to know that all of our popes, who are the supreme bishops of the Church, from the time of Peter did not attempt to change Church teaching even though several of them acted in corrupt and sinful ways.  The reason that Jesus speaks to the importance of authority, especially with teaching, is that He wants the people to not be misled by these leaders but to learn the truth of their teaching in word and example.

St. Paul speaks to this too when he says, “With such affection for you, we were determined to share with you not only the gospel of God, but our very selves as well, so dearly beloved had you become to us.”  St. Paul and his companions do not give the Gospel for sordid gain, but give their example of Christian faith through action.  The people who receive their message have the opportunity to be changed by it because of the humility shown by those who give it to them.  So too, brothers and sisters, we are called to bring the message of the Gospel to others, not just in word but in deed.  May we find peace in living our Christian faith with zeal and extending that peace to others who have the most need.   

God bless you all,

 Rev. Stephen Thompson
Pastor of Holy Family

& St. Thomas Parishes
	HOLY FAMILY TURKEY DINNER


PLEASE MAKE EVERY EFFORT TO FULFIL YOUR WORK ASSIGNMENT FOR THE TURKEY DINNER.  LET’S ALL WORK TOGETHER FOR THE GOOD OF OUR PARISH.
REMINDER:  Each family is asked to donate 2 pies/cakes to be delivered to the KC Hall before 9:30 a.m. on November 5.  No cream pies or pumpkin pies.

2017 TURKEY DONORS
M/M Byron Johnson • M/M Luke Metz • M/M Maurice Ormond • M/M Leon Urven • Patty Koch • Julia Veith • David Ferrill • Paul Mueller • Kay Schneider • Carole Salrin • Jane Martin • Gretchen Koch •Jim Rischar • M/M Ed Markert • Mary Kleinlein
CASH DONATIONS
M/M Ray Gregory • Susie Woodward • United Community Bank (BCSB) • Mt. Sterling Savings Center • Farmers National Bank
Thank you to all of the generous parishioners and our community.  You are appreciated!!!
A complete list of raffle items, donors and winners will be enclosed with next week’s bulletin.
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	CHICKEN DINNER AND COUNTRY STORE


Zion Church in Ursa, Illinois is having a chicken dinner and country store on Sunday, November 12, 2017 – serving 11 a.m. – 1 p.m.  **Carry-outs ONLY **  Baked, chicken, noodles, mashed potatoes, gravy, noodles, green beans, salad and dessert.  Raffle tickets, gift baskets and goodies.  Adults:  $9.50 (advance) or $10.00 (door).  Children 5-12 yrs:  $6.00; 4 yrs & under:  free.
